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A Letter from Jennifer... 

 

 

On behalf of the Providence Nursery School elected board, I am happy to 

welcome you to the 2016-2017 school year.  I look forward to working in 

partnership with all of you to make this year a success! 

Our staff has been working hard to get ready for this school year and is 

excited to be with your children.  

 

I’ve really enjoyed seeing so many of you at the playdates and there are 

several more events to kick off this school year. Back to School Night will be 

held on Wednesday, September 7th at 7:30 pm (7pm for CDO).  This is a 

mandatory meeting for each family, and it is for parents only.  Children should 

not attend.  We'll go over policies and procedures, logistics of our school 

days as well as the requirements of being part of a cooperative preschool.  

Following the general meeting, teachers will spend time with their individual 

class groups.  CDO parents should plan on arriving at 7:00 p.m. to meet with 

Ms. Auten since she will be meeting with the 2s parents following the 

meeting.   Our Open House will also be on Wednesday, September 7th, in the 

morning.  This event is a great chance for the kids to get comfortable playing 

with their friends at school.  Thursday, September 8th is an abbreviated 

school day and co-op training for parents. There will also be an evening 

session of co-op training on Monday, September 12th at 6:30pm and the 

September board meeting will follow at 7:30pm.  

 

As I head into my first year in the role of PNS president, with my baby starting 

her preschool career, I’m honored and grateful to be in the company of so 

many working hard to support our children’s education and development.  

Thank you for all you do. You are appreciated! 

 

We have a wonderful school year ahead of us! 

Jennifer 
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Mark your Calendar 

Wednesday, September, 7
th

   

Open House – Big Room 
(See calender for class times). 

Siblings are welcome. This is a 
chance for you and your child to 

play together with their 
classmates. Teachers will not be 

present. 

 

Wednesday, September, 7
th

 
d

 
Back to School Night – Big Rm 

7:30 PM (7:00 PM for CDO). 
There is a lot of very important 
information discussed, so one 

parent from each family is 
required to attend. Many of our 

events are child friendly; however this is 
not one of them. So please make other 

arrangements for your children. 
 

Thursday, September, 8
th 

Co-op Training 
& Abbreviated School Day 

(See calender for class times) 
Co-op Training is required for 

every co-oping parent every two 
years. Attendance counts towards 

your Parent Education hours. 
 

Monday, September 12
th 

Co-op Training 6:30-7:30 PM 
(Alternate date) 

September Board Mtg-7:30 pm 

 

Monday, September 12th  
First Day of School 

 

The Providence Pages is published for 
Providence Nursery School, Inc. Please 

send submissions to 
Elizabethccarroll@gmail.com by September 

20th for October's issue. 
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CDO 

& 2’s 
  

 

After a refreshing summer at the beach and at 

home with my family, I am looking forward to 

starting school again and getting to know all of my 

new preschool friends! 

In fact, our first learning theme for September will 

be New Friends. The children have already met 

classmates at playdates and visited with me at 

the school. Now we will spend some time getting 

to know each other better as we practice greeting 

each other and remembering names, sing and 

read about friends, and play together. 

Each week, the classes explore a different theme 

by reading books, creating art, making music, and 

playing with toys that relate to the theme. In the 

second week of school, we will learn some 

important vocabulary about Faces and Feelings. 

In the final week of September, we’ll identify key 

Clothing and Parts of the Body.  

Meanwhile, the children will be getting familiar 

with our class routine. Each school day will 

begin with your child “checking in” on the 

attendance board, and being greeted at the door 

and offered choices for play. You will be amazed 

at how quickly your child learns the entire 

schedule and knows just what to expect next! 

Starting out in a new situation can make both 

children and parents feel a little anxious. 

However, we will work together to say calm 

goodbyes at the door, start the day off right with 

a warm welcome, and follow a predictable 

routine; soon we will all be adapted and ready to 

report back on the news of the morning. Parents 

can find out more about all of our activities 

through weekly emails from me and notes on the 

whiteboard outside the classroom. 

Welcome to preschool, everyone! 

Warmly, 

Ms. Auten 

                                                

Back To School Reminders 
 NO NUTS! PNS is a nut aware school. This means no peanuts or tree nuts in the school, on the 

playground, or at school events held after hours. Please also check with your teacher and other parents in 
your class before bringing any snacks or treats to share. 

 Please send a complete change of clothes labeled with your child’s name on the first day of school. Clothes 

should be appropriate for the season and changed for a new set when necessary. 

 Check your child’s backpack each day for any important notes from teachers as well as their newly created 

artwork. 

 Weather permitting; playground time is a part of every day. Your child should be dressed appropriately in 

comfortable clothing. Open-toed shoes are not a good idea for the playground since pea gravel between the 

toes does not feel good! 

 In order to avoid hurt feelings, please leave toys at home unless requested by your teacher for show and tell. 
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3’s 

 

Hi Ho, Hi Ho, it’s off to school we go!  It’s great to 

have you all here for the new school year. 

Welcome back to our returning families and just 

plain welcome to our new ones.  It’s been a long, 

hot summer and I’m ready to do some “cool” stuff 

with all my new friends. 

Our first theme for this month is New Friends. 

We’ll start by helping everyone feel comfortable.  

There will be songs and games to get acquainted. 

We’ll learn the daily schedule, where to put our 

things, what there is to play with and, most 

importantly, how much fun it is to be at school.  

Next we’ll identify and use lots of our Body Parts – 

small ones and big ones. We’ll paint with our 

fingers, be buddies in the People to People game 

and discover body parts in books. 

During the last week of September we’ll talk about 

Community Helpers.  Of course, there are the 

favorites: firefighters, doctors and letter carriers.  

We’ll also try to discover some that aren’t so 

common.  It’s a good week to wonder what we 

want to be when we grow up! 

In case you’re hearing lots of “I don’t know”s, here 

are some kinds of questions you can ask your 

preschoolers when you want to know how their 

day went: 

Did you paint at the easel today? 

Who’s Cleo? 

What story did Miss Susan read today? 

Who did you sit next to at snack time? 

Did you go down a slide on the playground? 

What toy did you play with after circle time? 

Please remember to send a backpack large 

enough to hold papers, art projects and a 

complete change of seasonal clothes (shoes, too) 

in a reseal-able plastic bag with your child’s name 

clearly printed on the outside.  This will make 

those little accidents much easier to deal with.  

Toys and special treasures are best left at home 

so we don't have any disputes or hurt feelings. 

So, we’re off on our new year of adventures.  If 

you need help with anything or have any 

questions, please ask me – I’m a terrible mind 

reader and but I’m always happy to be of service. 

 

Let’s go to school!! 

Miss Susan 
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3-4’s 
 

Wow…is it September already?  You bet…and that 

only means one thing.  It’s time for FUN at 

Providence Nursery School.  Now we can gather 

our gang together and start the school year off 

with a bang!  Miss Kelly and I can’t wait to get 

started! 

 

Welcome to the 3/4s class!  I am looking forward 

to the start of this school year and, most 

importantly, I am excited about having your child 

be a part of my class!  We’ll begin the new year 

learning about ourselves, our school, and others.  

September is a good time to explore our 

preschool, to become accustomed to our 

classroom schedule and routine, and to learn all of 

our classmates’ names!  We will focus on colors 

(yellow, blue, and red) and shapes (squares, 

circles, and triangles) throughout the month during 

our circletimes.  And I can promise you that 

process art activities will be very colorful this 

month! 

 

The “Fours Gang” will have a kindergarten 

readiness component added to their schedule on 

Mondays.  Details about this will follow.   

 

The “Star of the Day” part of our program will 

begin in October.  On your child’s special day, 

he/she will be line leader, calendar person, show-

and-tell sharer, and all those other wonderful 

preschool “jobs.”  I’ll provide a calendar at the 

beginning of every month, naming our special 

daily Stars. 

 

 

 

Co-operative preschools like Providence are a 

partnership between parents and teachers.  I hope 

that throughout the year, you will share with me 

your observations and suggestions.  I am looking 

forward to getting to know each of you over the 

next few weeks.  We are going to have a great 

time together watching your child blossom and 

grow! 

Here’s to a wonderful year! 

Jane Millward 

 

 

 

Soccer 
Fall Soccer kicks off on September 28.  Soccer is 

held on the lawn behind the church and is open to 

PNS students enrolled in 3s, 3/4s, and 4s classes.  

The soccer lessons run 1:45 – 2:15 for 6 weeks.  

Applications will be sent via email soon.  The 

application and a check for $100 made payable to 

Soccer Club Management is due on Wednesday, 

September 21. 
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4’s 

 

Summer has just sped by and it is always a bit sad for 

me to send my boys off to school come September.  

However, I know sixth and fourth grade will be a lot of 

fun for my kids and I am so very happy to have my 

mornings filled with FUN at PNS this year.   

We will be spending the first (short) month really 

getting to know each other and our new routines at 

school. By the end of September, answering the 

morning question, checking in on the apple tree and 

finding our job on the job chart will all be routine.  Our 

Morning Meetings at 9:45 will have become a little 

more complex as we add in new kinds of greetings and 

games as we master each other’s names.   

The first week of school will be All About Me and we’ll 

share our Me Bags as well as read several books where 

children accomplish big (and not so big) goals for 

themselves.  Your children will be thinking of their own 

Hopes and Dreams for the school year.  The next week 

of school will be Me and My Family which leads to 

some discussions about how our families are alike and 

different and activities we like to do with our families.  

We’ll continue to work on our personal books with the 

pictures you sent.  The last week of September we will 

talk Feelings and Manners.  We will be looking at our 

faces as we show different feelings, “reading” other 

people’s faces and practice matching feeling words 

with expressions.  We will discuss how manners help us 

“take care” of other people’s feelings. We will also 

focus on important social skills like active listening, 

personal space, waiting to speak, turn taking and using 

“I-messages” to express our feelings.  Clearly these are 

lofty goals!!  This month introduces very important 

concepts that we will work on all year long. 

Don’t forget to dress for outside play each and every 

day that we can be out.   Water will be available at 

snack time, so pack a non-breakable cup in the snack 

bag if you would like your child to partake. Parking 

spaces, photos and a change of clothes to be kept at 

school can all be given to me at Back to School Night, 

the abbreviated day on Thursday, September 8 or our 

First Day of School on Tuesday, September 13.  Me 

Bags can be brought the first day of school.   

I am so grateful to continue to be part of this fabulous 

co-op.  I loved every moment my boys were at 

Providence Nursery School.  I have the best memories 

of time spent here and I hope each of you and your 

children will continue to make your own wonderful 

memories this year.  Please don’t hesitate to email or 

call me with any questions or concerns.  I look forward 

to seeing each of you in class, whether co-oping or just 

visiting.   

Ms. Ryan 
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Tuition 

Tuition is due by the 1st of each month. Please pay on 
time and include your tuition invoice, printable from 
the forms page on the PNS website. A grace period for 
all payments extends through the 10th of each month. 
Payment not received by then is subject to a $25 late 
fee. Please make your checks payable to “Providence 
Nursery School, Inc.” Your child’s name must be 
printed on the memo line. Put all the tuition checks in 
the black PNS mailbox in the hallway by the double 
doors to the Big Room or in the purple box in the 
Assistant Treasurer’s mailbox in the music room. 
Feel free to bring September’s payment to Back to 
School Night.  
 
Lunch Bunch 

Lunch Bunch Openings!  There are still openings for 
lunch bunch.  Please contact Alex Hume, 
(alexandrahume@gmail.com) for more information or 
to sign up. 

Enrolment 

We have openings for older 2 year olds for the 2016-
2017 school year. Child must be 2 1/2 by 
September. Please spread the word to your friends, 
family, Mom groups, and play groups 

Co-op Training Day Note 

Co-op training will be held on Thursday, September 
8th. The session for parents of 2's and 4's will begin at 
9:30 AM; the session for 3's and 3/4's will begin at 
11:00 AM. An alternate training session will be held on 
Monday, September 12th from 6:30-7:30 PM. The 
Co-op training day is expected to last about an hour but 
participants can plan on staying and enjoying some 
refreshments with other parents until they have to pick 
the kids up from the abbreviated school day at 11:00am 
or 12:30pm depending on which session they are 
attending. See the calendar for class times.  
 
Parent Education 
 
Please join us for our first Parent Education talk of the 
school year on Tuesday, October 11th from 9:45-10:45 
AM in room 208. Carol Muleta from the Parent 
Encouragement Program (PEP) of Kensington, 
Maryland will present Raising "I Can" Kids.  A child’s 
“I Can Quotient” is Betty Lou Bettner and Amy Lew’s 
term for a more useful measure than the traditional IQ. 
It includes the qualities that predict a child’s ability to 
thrive in life. Learn strategies to increase your child’s 
sense of feeling connected, capable, competent 

and courageous. A question/answer period will follow 
her presentation. Come to hear an informative talk, 
enjoy light refreshments, and earn one Parent Education 
hour. Younger siblings are welcome to attend. Contact 
Jennifer Mack with any questions about this event. 
 
Parent Education: Save the Date 
 
Also, on Monday, Nov 14th we will have a 
representative from Child Find with Fairfax County 
Public Schools to discuss "Red Flags of Development 
and Early Childhood Special Education" before the 
board meeting from 6:15-7:15pm. 
 
Enrichment 
Wonderful Wednesday 

First I would like to take a moment to explain what 
Enrichment means at PNS.  We book a 30 min 
presentation 1 or 2 Wednesdays a month, these 
activities range from story tellers, to animal or safety 
experts, and everything in between.  The presentations 
almost always take place in The Big Room at 11:30 am 
and are always on Wednesdays.  All students in the 3s, 
3/4s, and 4s will attend with their classes.  Parents, 2s, 
CDO, and siblings are always welcome to join us unless 
expressly mentioned in that month’s description.   

This year we kick off Enrichment with Fairfax County 
Ambulance Team at 11:30 am September 28

th
 in the 

big room.   

Fundraising  

Welcome back to another year at PNS!  We have been 
working on plans over the summer and have a lot 
planned for the fall.  PNS apparel will again be 
available at Back to School Night; cash or check only 
please.  We are clearing out some of the current stock, if 
you have requests for new items or sizes please let us 
know as we will probably place an order over the 
school year. 

Once again, thanks to Bridget Benov (former PNS 
parent) and Feld Entertainment, we have tickets for 
Disney on Ice!  The theme for the show this year is 
Follow Your Heart!  We have a VERY limited number 
of tickets to sell for a show at the EagleBank Arena on 
Sunday, October 23

rd
 for the 12:30 show.  Ticket 

prices and sale date will be announced in early 
October.  These will be sold on a “first come, first 
served” basis.  Please only buy as many as you need for 
your immediate family so everyone who wants to 
purchase has a chance to get tickets.  One hundred 
percent of the ticket price will go directly to PNS! 

Mark your calendars now for Barnes and Noble Day 
(November 19th) and Holiday Shop (December 3rd). 
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 More details to follow in the coming months.  We can 
always use volunteers for both of these fun events. 

As always, feel free to send us suggestions or questions. 
 Thanks for your support of our school! 

Liz Claeys and Carisa Pineda  

Fundraising Co-Chairs 

Editor’s Note 

Thank you for reading the PNS newsletter.  If there is 
anything you would like to have published in the October 
Newsletter please submit it by September 20

th
.  If you have 

any suggestions or things you would like to see in the 
newsletter don’t hesitate to let me know.   

Thank you, 
Elizabeth Carroll 
 

Pea Gravel! 

 

The PNS Playground received a much needed delivery 

of 30 tons of pea gravel (approximately 25 cubic 

yards) on 17-18 August 2016, the first delivery since 

2011.  Jim McLain of Quality Tree and Landscaping 

LLC delivered five 6-ton loads of pea gravel to the PNS 

Playground from a supplier in Chantilly.  He then had a 

crew of three workers move wheelbarrow loads of 

gravel up a ramp (over the steps) and into the 

playground, and then smooth it for a nice appearance. 

The extra gravel should reduce the work required by the 

Maintenance Committee to maintain a 9" depth of pea 

gravel around fall hazard areas, per the Playground 

Safety Guidance established by the US Consumer 

Product Safety Commission (for more details, see 

https://www.cpsc.gov/PageFiles/122149/325.pdf ).  Of 

course, no amount of pea gravel can ever keep our kids 

completely safe and injury-free, so parents are 

still encouraged to supervise their children while they 

are playing on the PNS Playground.   

 

Charles K. Havasy  

Maintenance Chair 

Volunteer Opportunities 

Each family enrolled in a co-oping class must complete 
eight volunteer hours during the school year. CDO-only 
families are required to do four. Here are some ideas to 
help you get a head start on completing those hours. 
  
 Bring a snack or baked goods to or help with set-
up/clean-up at Back-To-School Night or other school 
functions.   
 Spend an hour raking pea gravel on the playground. 
This should be done weekly. Email Charles and 
Meredyth Havasy at meredythcohen@hotmail.com if 
you would like to help with playground maintenance.  
 Check in with teachers who might need help 
preparing for art projects or need other assistance in the 
classrooms.  
 Substitute for lunch bunch on occasional Wednesdays 
will have a list of dates soon.  
  Attend an extra cleanup/maintenance day during the 
school year. One attendance is required per child 
enrolled, but we could always use the extra help.  
 Assist the fundraising committee with upcoming 
events. Check with Liz Claeys or Carisa Pineda for 
details.  
 Attend a board meeting held the second Monday of 
each month at 7:30 pm in the Big Room at school.  
 
If you have any questions about your volunteer hours, 
please contact Contact Stephanie Jensen, 
vpadmin@providencenurseryschool.com 
 
 
Thank You! 
   
Thank you to everyone who attended the August Clean 

Up and Maintenance day and a special thank you to 

Charles Havasy (maintenance chair) and PJ Pitera for 

coordinating the clean-up and providing refreshments.  

https://www.cpsc.gov/PageFiles/122149/325.pdf
mailto:meredythcohen@hotmail.com
mailto:vpadmin@providencenurseryschool.com
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Thank you to Stephanie Jensen and Ryan Bianchetti for 

their efforts in making sure the pea gravel is installed 

and maintained safely. 

 

Thank you to the Class Reps for their efforts organizing 

co-op schedules and play dates over the summer: Emily 

Gillotte (CDO), Laura Heim (2s) Melissa Ahern (3s), 

Lori Thomas (3/4s) and Jenny Robinson(4s). 

September 2016 
Sun M T W Th F Sat 

 
 

 
 

  
  

1 
Tuition Due 

 

2  

International Bacon 
Day 

3 
 

4 
 

5 
Labor Day 

6 7 
PNS Open 

House 
10:00am-CDO 

10:30am-2s 
11:00am 3s 

11:30am 3/4s 
12:00pm 4s 

Back to School 
Night 

(7:00pm CDO) 
7:30pm 

8 
Co-op Training 

9:30-10:30am 2s 
&  

4s 11:00am-
12:00pm 3s 

&3/4s 

9 
 

10 
Sewing Machine 

Day 

11 12     
First Day of 

School! 
Alt Co-op 

training 6:30pm 
Board Meeting 

7:30pm 

13 
 

14 
National Cream 
Filled Donut Day 

15 
 

16 17  

Constitution Day 

18 
 

19 20 
 

21 
Miniature Golf Day 

22 
 

23 24 
 

25 
National Comic 

Book Day 

26 
 

27 28 
First Day of 

Soccer  
 
 

29 30  

       

 


